
 
 
 

Question on Notice 
 

No. 2158 
 

Asked on 10 November 2016 
 
MR STEVENS ASKED THE ATTORNEY-GENERAL AND MINISTER FOR JUSTICE AND 
MINISTER FOR TRAINING AND SKILLS (HON Y D’ATH) – 
 
QUESTION: 
 
Will the Attorney-General provide the number of police permanently on the roster in the 
Gold Coast region currently on any sort of leave, secondment transfer or any other reason 
for absence from their normal rostered duties? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Member for Mermaid Beach his question. 
 
The issues raised, regarding police permanently rostered in the Gold Coast region, fall 
within the responsibilities of the Queensland Police Service. Accordingly, I refer the 
Member to the Honourable Mark Ryan MP, Minister for Police, Fire and Emergency 
Services and Minister for Corrective Services. 
 


